
CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 28th March 2017
at 7.30pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Peter Ince (Acting Chairman)

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Parish Councillor Richard Roycroft

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Councillor Claire Wild

Clerk Jayne Simmons

Members of the Public 1
1.      
WELCOME

The Acting Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.  
2.
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies.
3.         DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.
4.         MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the previous meeting 26th January 2017 were agreed and signed by the Acting Chairman as a true record.

5.  
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
6.         PARISH MATTERS
(i)  
Milward Rise
It has been noticed that there has been a caravan with awning throughout the winter which is against planning regulations specified at Planning Meeting.  PCllr Ince suggesting writing to planners as residential use is strictly prohibited.  Mr Milward has six months to comply with planning regulations and as yet none of the recommendations have been started.  PCllr Wheeler counter proposed to wait until the next meeting and send a letter if he had still not complied with recommendations. It was agreed to forestall the letter to Planners until the six months has expired.  Proposed by PCllr Morris and Seconded by PCllr Roycroft.
7.
CORRESPONDENCE

Partial review of Shropshire County Plan Review being carried out.  Between 2016 and 2036 25,178 dwellings required to be built as widespread resurgence of residential dwellings. Parish and Town Councils are being asked to increase building by 5%, 10% or 15% over and above what expected.  Shrewsbury 25%, market towns 30% and countryside 35%. Council deciding where Hubs will be.  In rural areas there is a different sustainability criteria.  Renewing supplementary plan for affordable housing and farm worker accommodation which will make it easier for some people.  This Parish Council is by default Open Countryside and the only way, additional building can be agreed if decides to become a Hub.  Previously declined to become a Hub or Cluster due to SCC imposing planning regulations. Huge amount of pressure on SCC to provide more housing.  Do we want to remain Open Counryside, Hub or Cluster?  Would have to find someone to Cluster with as existing parishes not large enough on their own.  Beyond deadline but have been asked to complete form and return to SCC.  Parish Council’s opinion and wishes will still be considered. If questionnaire not completed will remain Open Countryside.  PCllr Wheeler read out information which said 2-3 settlements can become a Cluster but more facilities are required to become a Hub so our parishes would not qualify.   Neighborhood Plan is now being treated as a definitive document inside SAMdev as before not given that level of significance.  Possibility could be a Cluster and not suffer significantly.  Does mean can control things like caravan parks.

Parish Plan has been discussed previously but cannot be a member of the Parish Council who organises this.  Local Plan is an important document and Councillor Wild felt it was important to the community for it to be completed.  All paperwork available on the internet..  PCllr Robert suggested a couple of Parish Councillors work together.  PCllr Ince and PCllr Wheeler offered to complete the form.
PCllr Roycroft proposed and PCllr Morris seconded that remain as Open Countryside.  

8.
PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS

PCllrs asked to completed Election packs.  Need full name and proposer from own parish.  Completed forms need to be hand delivered. PCllr Ince will not be putting himself up for Election as he will be working away in London and will fall foul of six month rule of not attending meetings.  A new Chairman will need to be elected.

9.
FINANCIAL MATTERS
(i) Bank Reconciliation – accounts shown to meeting, agreed and signed as correct by PCllr Ince. 
(ii) Clerk’s Salary & Expenses – Agreed and signed.
(iii)  Data Protection fee - £35.00 agreed and cheque signed.
10.
HIGHWAYS

Clerk updated PCllrs on faults which had been reported from the last meeting.
PCllr Roberts said Hughley junction road needs redressing and in Hughley sides of roads are disintegrating. Clerk to inform Highways

PCllr Roycroft said bikers not acknowledging rules of the road.  Need to find out which Club they belong to.
Culvert at Mere Oak - Meeting closed at 2020 for member of public to speak
Meeting opened again at 2023

Proposed by PCllr Ince  and seconded by PCllr Roberts to contact the Council about culvert opposite Mere Oak Farm which is flooding.
11.
BROADBAND
PCllr Chris Taylor said at LJC meeting that Secure Web Services have put in system and we now have a solution to the problem.  Disagreed as not a complete solution.  PCllr Wheeler went to LJC meeting at Cross Houses and Ben Walker from Connecting Shropshire gave run down on where things are in Shropshire.  16,000 premises not part of any contract yet.  At the end of April £11m available which will go to open tender to try to plug gap in market.  Nothing said to convince PCllr Wheeler that anything will be done soon around this area.  Radio solution is improving all the time and it is very good.  Grants available.   
12. 
PLANNING
(i)       Affordable Housing
Parish Council have been asked to validate Gareth Davies as local person.  Email to be sent to Peter Richards and copy sent to Councillor Wild to confirm local connections. Proposed by PCllr Roycroft and seconded by PCllr Morris
(ii)  
Broomcroft Planning Application
Councillors felt that the planning application was Planning Policy Compliant but that they had several concerns over the development (and its impact on the local environment.

For example:

· The proposed development is on a very narrow country lane with blind bends either side of the entrance/exit

· No local need has been established

· There does not appear to be any Affordable Housing in the Application

· There does not appear to be any gain for the community

· There appears to be little provision for access to gardens or adjoining land

Councillors would like to see the Application modified to a much smaller development that might possibly be more sustainable.

It was proposed by PCllr Roycroft and seconded by PCllr Morris that we write to the Planning Authority and express our concerns formally. Cllr Wild suggested that concerns were put on the Planning Portal.
13. 
PARISH COUNCILLOR EMAIL ADDRESSES
PCllr Ince will contact Parish Councillors to suggest times suitable times to have 1:1 help with setting up their computer.

14.  
DATES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS:  16th May (AGM)

Meeting closed at 2114
Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..
Acting Chairman Peter Ince


